Dear Maarten,

I would like to follow up with you and the ICANN Board concerning our letter from 27 April as well as the Board’s response from 9 June. 

The GNSO Council further considered the impact of the development of an SSAD Light Design Paper on other ongoing work during its meeting on 19 May as well as 15 June. These discussions were informed by deliberations from the small team, both prior to ICANN74 as well as during ICANN74. 

The Council understands that there will be an impact on other projects by requesting the development of the SSAD Light Design Paper. No specific concerns have been expressed in relation to the impact on CZDS and EBERO related technical updates, although the Council acknowledges that there are likely other parties that will be impacted. 
Some concern has been expressed in relation to the potential delay on the delivery of the SubPro ODP, knock on effects of an end of year delay, may significantly postpone the Boards decision. Some conversely pointed out that from their perspective the expected delay is minimal considering the overall timeframe of the SubPro project. 

The Council would like to emphasize the importance of both initiatives, the SSAD Light Design Paper as well as the SubPro ODP, which are both the result of GNSO policy recommendations that have been submitted to the ICANN Board for its consideration. However, the Council does not view itself in a position, nor does it consider it the role of the Council, to dictate the allocation of ICANN org resources now that these policy recommendations are with the ICANN Board. 

The Council appreciates that this response may not provide the specificity that the Board might be looking for, but the Council trusts the ICANN Board to provide the necessary direction to ICANN org on how to allocate resources taking into account the importance of both initiatives, the desire to minimize delays while at the same time being able to continue to make progress on both of these important initiatives. 

The Council would like to express its appreciation for the continued dialogue and engagement with the ICANN Board as well as ICANN org on these topics, and expects this to continue as we make progress on these initiatives. Of course, the GNSO Council would welcome any further updates the ICANN Board may have with regards to the expected next steps and the direction provided to ICANN org on how to allocate resources to deliver on these two important projects. 

Sincerely, 

  
